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Hey!  Where’s my Staff Council Newsletter?  Have I dropped off a mailing list? 
 
No!  After the June meeting of the Council, the Staff Council does not meet again until September 
and people tend to go on vacation (and they should, right?!).  Therefore, news from the Staff 
Council isn’t as plentiful as it is during the course of the rest of the year.  Your editor (that would be 
me!) also takes a break!  You will continue to get news from the Staff Council when there is 
enough to report or there is 

 
 
 
 

  A question was recently asked ….. 
 
… from a staff member about whether the campus will offer a 20% discount on parking rates to 
persons with a zero emissions vehicle.  This question was posed to Carol Pferrer, Director, IUPUI 
Parking and Transportation Services.  Here is her response: 
 
We are not giving any discounts for zero emissions or high gas mileage vehicles.  The discounts for 
carpoolers would be to only have to buy one permit between the total riding in the carpool.  This could be a 
significant reduction even if only two people were to carpool.  We have a transportation sustainability 
committee and I bring these ideas up to the committee.  Thanks. 
 
Carol Pferrer, Director  
IUPUI Parking and Transportation Services 
(317) 274-4637; www.parking.iupui.edu 
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The Staff Council is now accepting applications 
for the following scholarship! 

 

Carol D. Nathan Staff Council Scholarship 
The IUPUI Carol D. Nathan Staff Council Scholarship Award was established in honor of Carol D. Nathan, 
Dean of the Faculties (Retired), for her outstanding leadership and contributions to Staff Council and 
IUPUI.  
 
Qualifications: 

 You must be a full-time staff employee of IUPUI with at least two years of service.  
 You must be pursuing your associate, baccalaureate, or graduate degree at IUPUI.  
 You must have completed 12 credit hours at IUPUI with a GPA of at least 3.0.  

 
All application materials will be treated with confidentiality by the selection committee.  
The scholarship will be in the amount of $250, awarded at the beginning of the Fall and Spring 
semesters, provided the recipient is currently enrolled for at least 3 credit hours.  
 
To apply or for more information, see http://www.iupui.edu/~scouncil/awards/nathan.html.  The 
deadline to apply is July 15, 2009. 

 

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

Recognize your colleagues who go "above and beyond the call of duty." All of us are here to do a 
specific job at IUPUI. The focus of this award is to recognize those individuals whose service 
activities go above and beyond the responsibilities of their basic job. You are invited to nominate 
any full-time IUPUI faculty and/or staff member who has worked for the University a minimum of 12 
months. 

2009 Glenn W. Irwin, Jr. M.D. 
Experience Excellence Recognition Award 

Go to  http://www.hra.iupui.edu/hra/IrwinAward.asp  for complete details. 

The IUPUI Glenn W. Irwin, Jr., M.D. Recognition Awards were established in 1984 as the IUPUI 
Experience Excellence Awards. At Dr. Irwin's Retirement in 1986 the name of the award was 
changed to honor Dr. Irwin for the many significant contributions that he made to IUPUI. These 
awards recognize faculty and staff members for service "above and beyond the call of duty." 
Service for the benefit of the University as a whole or for any of its affiliated units which is non-
reimbursed and is not specifically job-related will be recognized. All of us are here to do a specific 
job at IUPUI. The focus of this award is to recognize those individuals whose service activities go 
above and beyond the responsibilities of their basic job.  

All full-time faculty and staff are eligible to be nominated for this award, even if they have been a 
previous nominee. Guidelines developed by the original selection committee established a policy 
to present the awards to staff members and to faculty members on an annual basis. This year the 
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awards will be presented at the IUPUI Chancellor's Employee Recognition Convocation on 
September 25, 2009.  

You are invited to nominate any full-time IUPUI faculty and/or staff member who has worked for 
the University a minimum of 12 months.  

Nominations are due no later than August 7, 2009 at 5:00 pm.  Please review the nomination 
guidelines and submit your nominations on-line at  
http://www.hra.iupui.edu/hra/IrwinAwardNomination.asp.  Supporting documentation and any 
questions regarding the process should be directed to hratrng@iupui.edu. 
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The Staff Council Newsletter is published every Friday.  
Articles or items for inclusion may be submitted to Karen 
Eckert at klee2@iupui.edu.  Deadline for submission is 
Thursday at 5:00 p.m.  Let’s spread the word about Staff 
Council!  Permission is not needed to forward the 
newsletter. 
 
Karen Lee   Editor 

IUPUI Staff Council Office – scouncil@iupui.edu 
Indiana University–Purdue University 

Indianapolis  
620 Union Drive, UN 403, Indianapolis, IN 46202 

Phone: (317) 274-2215 
http://www.iupui.edu/~scouncil/ 

 

E V E N T S / D E A D L I N E S  

 
STAFF COUNCIL MEETING DATES (3:00 – 5:00 P.M.) 

 
September 16, 2009 
October 21, 2009 
November 18, 2009 
December 16, 2009 
January 20, 2010 
February 17, 2010 
March 17, 2010 
April 21, 2010 
May 19, 2010 
June 16, 2010 

 
 

AWARDS 
 

Carol D. Nathan Staff Council Scholarship:  Deadline is July 15, 2009.   
(See http://www.iupui.edu/~scouncil/awards/nathan.html)   
 

 
 
 

EVENTS 
 

Staff Council Retreat – July 10, 2009 – Bradford Woods – This event is for Staff Council 
members (both upcoming, present and past) only. 
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